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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Federal Crop Insurance Corporation

7 CFR Part 457

RIN 0563–AB79

Common Crop Insurance Regulations;
Millet Crop Insurance Provisions

AGENCY: Federal Crop Insurance
Corporation, USDA.

ACTION: Final rule; correction.

SUMMARY: This document contains a
correction to the final regulation the
Federal Crop Insurance Corporation
published in the Federal Register on
Wednesday, January 23, 2002 (67 FR
3036–3039). The regulation pertains to
the Millet Crop Insurance Provisions.

EFFECTIVE DATE: February 22, 2002.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Gary
Johnson, Insurance Management
Specialist, Product Development
Division, Federal Crop Insurance
Corporation, United States Department
of Agriculture, 6501 Beacon Drive,
Kansas City, MO, 64133, telephone
(816) 926–7730.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On page
3037, in the second column, under
section 457.165, Millet crop insurance
provisions, introductory text, the year
2002 should read 2003.

Signed in Washington DC, on January 28,
2002.

Phyllis W. Honor,
Acting Manager, Federal Crop Insurance
Corporation.
[FR Doc. 02–2710 Filed 2–7–02; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 3410–08–P

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Animal and Plant Health Inspection
Service

9 CFR Part 55

[Docket No. 00–108–1]

RIN 0579–AB35

Chronic Wasting Disease in Cervids;
Payment of Indemnity

AGENCY: Animal and Plant Health
Inspection Service, USDA.
ACTION: Interim rule and request for
comments.

SUMMARY: We are establishing animal
health regulations to provide for the
payment of indemnity by the United
States Department of Agriculture for the
voluntary depopulation of captive
cervid herds known to be infected with
chronic wasting disease. The payment
of indemnity will encourage
depopulation of infected herds, and
therefore will reduce the risk of other
cervids becoming infected with the
disease. We have determined that this
action, which will accelerate existing
chronic wasting disease eradication
efforts, is necessary to protect cervids
not infected with chronic wasting
disease from the disease.
DATES: This interim rule was effective
February 5, 2002. We invite you to
comment on this docket. We will
consider all comments we receive that
are postmarked, delivered, or e-mailed
by April 9, 2002.
ADDRESSES: You may submit comments
by postal mail/commercial delivery or
by e-mail. If you use postal mail/
commercial delivery, please send four
copies (an original and three copies) to:
Docket No. 00–108–1, Regulatory
Analysis and Development, PPD,
APHIS, Station 3C71, 4700 River Road
Unit 118, Riverdale, MD 20737–1238.
Please state that your comment refers to
Docket No. 00–108–1. If you use e-mail,
address your comment to
regulations@aphis.usda.gov. Your
comment must be contained in the body
of your message; do not send attached
files. Please include your name and
address in your message and ‘‘Docket
No. 00–108–1’’ on the subject line.

You may read any comments that we
receive on this docket in our reading
room. The reading room is located in
room 1141 of the USDA South Building,

14th Street and Independence Avenue
SW., Washington, DC. Normal reading
room hours are 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.,
Monday through Friday, except
holidays. To be sure someone is there to
help you, please call (202) 690–2817
before coming.

APHIS documents published in the
Federal Register, and related
information, including the names of
organizations and individuals who have
commented on APHIS dockets, are
available on the Internet at http://
www.aphis.usda.gov/ppd/rad/
webrepor.html.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr.
Lynn Creekmore, Staff Veterinarian, VS,
APHIS, 4101 LaPorte Avenue, Fort
Collins, CO 80521, (970) 266–6128.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Background

Chronic wasting disease (CWD) is a
transmissible spongiform
encephalopathy (TSE) of cervids (elk,
deer, and other members of the deer
family) that to date has only been found
in North America. First recognized as a
clinical ‘‘wasting’’ syndrome in 1967, it
is typified by chronic weight loss
leading to death. Species that have been
affected with CWD include Rocky
Mountain elk, mule deer, white-tailed
deer, and black-tailed deer. Other
ruminant species, including wild
ruminants and domestic cattle, sheep,
and goats, have been housed in wildlife
facilities in direct or indirect contact
with CWD-affected deer and elk, and to
date there has been no evidence of
transmission of CWD to these other
species.

In the United States, CWD has been
confirmed in free-ranging deer and elk
in a limited number of counties in
northeastern Colorado, southeastern
Wyoming, and western Nebraska. CWD
has also been diagnosed in fewer than
20 captive (farmed) elk herds in South
Dakota, Nebraska, Oklahoma, Montana,
and Colorado.

Research is being conducted to
develop live-animal diagnostic tests for
CWD. Currently, definitive diagnosis is
based on postmortem examination
(necropsy) and testing of postmortem
samples. On microscopic examination,
lesions of CWD in the central nervous
system resemble those of other TSE’s. In
addition, using a technique called
immunohistochemistry, scientists test
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